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ASX / Media Release ASX: AYA, AYAO 
23 June 2014 

ATTILA SUCCESSFULLY RE-ENTERS COKE MINE 

Highlights 

• MSHA approves safety plan to re-enter historic Coke No.1 Mine 

• Re-access preparation completed with roof and floor inspected and in excellent 
condition 

• Bulk sampling to commence imminently  

• Additional geotechnical hole completed for mine design and assays dispatched for 
testing  

Attila Resources Limited (“Attila” or the “Company”) (ASX: AYA/AYAO) is pleased to announce 
that further to its announcement on 10 June 2014, it has received approval from the Mining Safety and 
Health Administration (MSHA) to re-enter the historic Coke No.1 Mine and has completed entry 
preparations. 

The existing portals were inspected and found to be in excellent condition.  Minimal roof and floor 
preparation is required and the primary ventilation circuit has been re-established.  Attila will now 
proceed with routine preparations for commencement of a bulk sampling program scheduled for the 
week commencing 23 June 2014. 

Attila CEO, Scott Sullivan, said “Successful mine re-entry is a key milestone for Attila and we are very 
pleased with the conditions we have encountered on entering the mine for the first time in 6 years.  We 
are excited to get back underground and with the commencement of bulk sampling this week, the 
Definitive Feasibility Study continues to progress on schedule.” 

 
Figure 1: Site works have been undertaken to enable re-opening of the portals in accordance with MSHA standards 
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Attila has also completed drilling an additional targeted geotechnical hole, successfully intersecting the 
Coke and the Atkins coal seams with the primary hole and wedging.  Samples of the roof, seam and 
floor have now been taken for both seams and dispatched to Norwest (Mine Feasibility Engineers) for 
geotechnical analysis.  These results complement the Company’s existing data and will be used for 
mine design, particularly pillar design. 

 

 

 

 

For further information please contact:  

Evan Cranston, Executive Director: +61 (0) 408 865 838 

Scott Sullivan, CEO: +61 (0) 0427 698 693 


